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 Welcome to the last PBA Press of this academic year! 
 
What a term! There have only been seven weeks since our last PBA 

Press and yet we seem to have had quite a lot to celebrate and 

manage. 

Firstly, it was really fantastic to be able to visit the lower schools 

and meet our new year 4 pupils in their schools. My thanks go to 

the lower school for facilitating this. Mrs Smyth (Director of KS2) 

and I were able to meet with the pupils joining the school, answer 

their questions and provide a little insight into their new school. I 

know it is nerve wracking for young people and their parents, but 

you will know that we are very used to this process and do 

everything we can to reassure all involved. These meetings were 

followed up later in the term with virtual meetings with the 

parents and teachers. Unfortunately, the continued restrictions 

prevented pupils from attending a Step-Up Day but we were at 

least able to talk to parents about the new term. Finally, I am really 

pleased to say that both new and current parents and children 

were able to visit the school in person. It has been a long year 

without visitors being able to come into school and very frustrating 

not to be able to show our fantastic facilities to the community. I 

hope that we have gone passed the point where we will have to 

restrict visitors in the future. 

As is always the case in schools, we try to take advantage of the 

good weather and the opportunity for new staff to join the school 

before the end of term. This year we were able to hold a sports 

day which was brilliant fun. We are nearly at the point of being 

able to use the field fully and when we are able to do so this will 

truly transform the way events of this nature can be held. Even 

without access to this area we are fortunate that we have great 

facilities and the pupils were able to enjoy a day of games, races, 

table tennis and generally have the type of day that we all 

remember when we were at school. It was dry and not too hot, 

what more could you want? Pupils behaved impeccably and 

competed in great spirits as expected. 

Last week we had Harry Potter day. This came as a result of Year 5 

pester power and as parents the world over know, young people 

are experts at wearing down the adults by continually making 

“reasonable” requests! This day was a classic example and when 

pupils developed a deliverable curriculum I finally capitulated. A 

great deal of credit must go to these pupils who recognised that a 

day of this nature must include the learning normally associated 

with school but could be done in a slightly different way. It was 

great to have Mr Goode, ex Head of Science at Samuel Whitbread 

Academy come over as our own head of potions and deliver a 

lesson of smells, smoke and flames to the Year 6 pupils. 

The practical experiment of screaming jelly babies will long be 

remembered. Year 5 pupils had their own version of Professor 

Snape in the form of Mr Fleckney who helped the pupils make their 

own potions, (predominantly made of jelly and smarties). 

 

 

All great fun. English and art lessons were also included and it 

was great day to see the pupils in their Harry Potter outfits.  

The last week of term was planned to include the “WOW” days 

traditional in KS2. Unfortunately, COVID-19 had one last sting 

in the tail for us before the end of term. As we have seen the 

rates of infection have accelerated significantly in the last few 

weeks, I had still hoped that we would continue to avoid a case 

and that the term could finish normally. We had been both 

careful and lucky to avoid an outbreak since returning to school 

but on the last Friday of the year a positive case resulted in a 

number of pupils and staff having to self-isolate. Everyone 

knows there is nothing that can be done in these circumstances 

but it does not stop everyone from feeling disappointed and 

“flat” to finish the term in this way. Our pupils have been 

superb all year. All staff have thoroughly enjoyed working with 

both them and parents and carers throughout the year and to 

have the final week so cruelly curtailed for some is so 

disappointing. 

It has been the most incredible year. A new school, new pupils, 

new staff, and the start of the journey that will be Pix Brook 

Academy. To do all this in the face of a global pandemic has 

been truly challenging in the most unexpected ways. As I reflect 

on this year I am struck by the fortitude of staff, parents and 

pupils who have coped so magnificently with all that has been 

thrown their way. With the summer break about to start I 

would like to wish everyone a healthy, safe and enjoyable few 

weeks. We start back again on Monday 6th September for new 

year at PBA. I wonder what that has in store for us? 

 

Wishing you all a wonderful summer break 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Mr Steve Adams 
Principal 
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Teaching & Learning News 

 
Science  
Blyton class made “Blood Soup” in their science lesson. This 
followed on from their research into the four parts of blood. They 
added white blood cells (marshmallows), red blood cells (Cheerios 
and food colouring) and platelets (grains of rice). Lots of fun was 
had by all as they also created plasma. 
 

 

 
 

Year 6 had a fantastic practical science lesson with Mr D Goode 
from Samuel Whitbread Academy. They were able to use Bunsen 
Burners to try and separate the salt from the salt water solution 
they had been given.  
 
Working in teams and following clear instructions the children 
were able to witness evaporation and condensation in action 
through the process of distillation. To finish the session they also 
were able to observe a heart dissection and allow them to see 
the amazing organ that keeps us alive every day.  
It was great to see their enthusiasm for the lesson and to hear 
that so many are looking forward to Science in Year 7. 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

https://www.facebook.com/samwhitacademy/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWNsPq-5xydIV7CpJR5FoYq3zUOMv6ak1ecu9PAMVP8RshvgCHEhjkmiBHIDo2zdZ5T3668CSdrxFHpFIk19AgAk-J2NDni6SPrkR1i1XkULj7Te9Lly_-Jiy_s1hd9DRpx86w_CWliG3KGnrhyBgdd&__tn__=kK-R


  
Sports Day 
Despite the difficult sporting year we have had with no clubs 
running and fixtures to compete in, the students did themselves 
proud in sports day!  
 
We had a carousel of activities in the morning of Netball, 
Basketball, Football and Table Tennis, with all students taking 
part in something. In the afternoon we had lots of races including 
egg and spoon, skipping, sprints and relay’s! They all tried 
incredibly hard and the scores were very close all day. In the end 
our Year 5 winners were Churchill and our Year 6 winners were 
Zephaniah.  
 
I am really looking forward to a full complement of extra-
curricular clubs and teams we will run next year.  
 
Well done to everyone this year, and here’s to Team PBA next 
term!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
Really Wild Day 
After a week of fabulous weather, the rain turned up just in time 
for our really wild day!  
 
Luckily the weather did not put a dampener on the activities that 
went on at school for our really wild day which has been planned 
as part of the #30dayswild challenge run by The Wildlife Trusts 
 
We had a range of activities that included listening to wildlife, 
creating wildlife-based tangrams and bird feeders for the year 5 
pupils. The year 6 pupils have designed and built bug hotels as 
well as designing a wildlife reserve within a set budget.  
 

 

 

 
 

History  
We were able to offer an exciting opportunity to enrich our 
history lessons with personal experiences of someone from the 
Windrush generation. A family member of one of our students 
kindly donated their time to speak to year 5 and 6 bringing the 
history of the period after WW2 to life. As this was done over 
zoom it was a unique mix of modern technology enabling us to 
bring history back to life. This enabled the pupils at PBA, to gain 
an insight into the untold stories of the Windrush generation and 
a glimpse of how Britain and the world has changed over the last 
50-60 years. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity, to thank Mrs Wilson for 
her efforts to ensure the zoom call went ahead and to thank Ms 
Cynthia Greenwood for providing us with an insight into the 
untold stories of the Windrush generation. 

 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/30dayswild?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX3F7b_FyxorUmRKKvx86Q4xHo7JBCpihwnh8hLrYRgounj6LwP_Dp6pUCEOnjDythP_vPpeB_-25K6FQ3-EcXYFhJUoKm3cEjXN-M_yb1X0GQ4dFmw5IqipEQ6t-nFD2CW0MQ0HCN8BtbX0fQ-aS3i&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/wildlifetrusts/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX3F7b_FyxorUmRKKvx86Q4xHo7JBCpihwnh8hLrYRgounj6LwP_Dp6pUCEOnjDythP_vPpeB_-25K6FQ3-EcXYFhJUoKm3cEjXN-M_yb1X0GQ4dFmw5IqipEQ6t-nFD2CW0MQ0HCN8BtbX0fQ-aS3i&__tn__=kK-R


  
English  
Year 6 have loved reading the book Holes by Louis Sachar. Over 
the last 12 weeks we have explored the complicated life of 
Stanley Yelnats and his times at Camp Green Lake. The book 
covered many topics including racism, punishment and bullying. 
The children have created exciting stories about the villainous 
Kissin’ Kate Barlow, written a balanced argument about a moral 
dilemma and even had a go at rewriting one of the character’s 
past. 
 
Louis Sachar wrote the book in a very creative way, intertwining 
events form the past into the present and the children loved 
discovering the connections between the sub stories. 
 
The children have really enjoyed discovering the historical links 
and created some amazing work. Teddy (from Blyton) enjoyed 
the book and then even more so the film. He asked his dad to 
find him a dressing up costume so he could become Stanley 
Yelnats! Although I do not think he will be digging many holes in 

this heat 😊 

 

 

Harry Potter Day  
On Friday 16th July, some very enthusiastic pupils took part in our 
Harry Potter themed day.  There were various hex-citing activities 
and tasks all based on the Harry Potter world.  We were amazed 
at the creativity of our pupils during the day which ranged from 
designing socks for Dobby in art to mixing screaming jelly baby 
potions in science.  We were equally impressed by the costumes 
that many pupils came to school in – we had some very Snape-y 
dressers!  Many pupils commented that the day was wand-erful 
and far from being a Dumble-bore.  On the whole our pupils rated 
the day as 9 ¾/10! 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  
Safari Stu 
On Wednesday 21st July, the pupils had a very special visit from 
Safari Stu. Everyone was very excited (especially Mrs Smyth) at 
the array of animals he had brought with him. This highlight for 
the children was ‘Boris’ the common tenrec. Safari Stu is the 
only person in the UK who owns three of these and has 
successfully bred them. Among the other animals were Kev – 
the sand boa, Pebbles – the tortoise, Bob – the lesser tenrec 
plus many more! A fantastic end to a very strange term. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
  

100% Class Attendance  
As a reward for their 100% attendance the week of 14th June 
Attenborough class had an extra 10 minutes play time as a 
reward! 
 

 

Since Attenborough will have Mrs White again next year and we 
already know each other very well, we used our time this 
morning to do some important work weeding the flower beds in 
the playground! They did an amazing job and now all the plants 
that should be there have more space to grow and aren't being 
crowded by all those pesky weeds! 
 
Well done and thankyou Attenborough! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU 
 
From all the staff at Pix Brook Academy, thank you all for your 
generous gifts and all the support you have given us this year! 
 



  SEND & FSM  
Summer Programme Offer 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Other News  
 

Summer Reading 
Lists of recommended reads have been posted on all Google 
Classroom pages next week.  These are there to keep children 
engaged with reading over the summer and help them out if they 
need a new book.  For Year 6 there will also be a list of books 
linked to transition into secondary school which may be of use to 
some children.  Most should be available at your local libraries. 
 

Extra-Curricular Clubs (From September) 
The timetable and booking form for extra-curricular clubs will be 
available when we return in September. Clubs will commence 
week beginning Monday 20th September. 
 

School Lunches (From September) 
If your chid will be in Year 6 or Year 7 from September, lunch 
selections for the new term will be available to book on 
ParentMail from Monday 26th July but please remember that 
selections close 8 days before the booking is due to take place 
therefore, for example, if your child would like a school lunch on 
the day they return (Monday 6th September), the cut off for 
ordering this will be Sunday 29th August.  
 
If you have child starting in Year 5 in September, please provide a 
packed lunch for the first week. 
 
Please note that the price of school lunches will increase to £2.40 
from September. 
 
We are unable to make any amendments once the booking has 
closed.  
 
If you think you meet the free school meals eligibility criteria, 
please call 0300 300 8306. 
 

COVID Testing (Year 7) 
Following the Government's announcement last week, we 
have been asked to complete two Lateral Flow COVID-19 tests 
on our Year 7 pupils on their return in September. The first 
test will take place on Monday 6th September and the second 
test will take place on Thursday 9th September 
 
In order to do this, we will require your consent. 
 
Please complete this form for your child if they are currently in 
Year 6 and moving into Year 7 in September. COVID-19 Lateral 
Flow Test Consent Form 
 

Maths Equipment (Year 7) 
Year 7 pupils are required to have a scientific calculator. Mrs 
Bryant, the Head of KS3 Maths has recommended the Casio FX-
83GTX which is available from Amazon or Argos for £9.99 

 

 

PE Kit 
As restrictions have now eased, pupils are to wear school 
uniform on PE days and change at school. 
 

PE Kit (Year 7)   
Year 7 pupils are required to have gum shields, shin pads and 
football boots. 

 

School Equipment  
Please can you make sure that your child is re-stocked for 
September and that they have all the necessary equipment in 
school on a daily basis.  Please can you also make sure they 
have a water bottle with them every day too. 
 

 

 

Bike Recycling Event  
 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Gi8nZ-VaMSX8a6_43raQ1-o18C7SIqGwbLZ-TEc_SZY/edit#responses
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Gi8nZ-VaMSX8a6_43raQ1-o18C7SIqGwbLZ-TEc_SZY/edit#responses


  

Safeguarding 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 Teaching Staff 2021/2022 
YEAR 5 (KS2) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Miss N Priestley 

Shakespeare 
Miss T Power 

Gandhi  
Miss E Izzard 

Attenborough 
Miss G Aksoy 

Pankhurst 
Mr J Williams 

Turing 

  

   

Mrs J Gregory 
Nightingale 

Mr E Van Wyk 
Churchill 

   

YEAR 6 (KS2) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Mrs K Robertson-Browne 

Austen 
Mrs M White 

Tolkien 
Mrs T Smyth 
Zephaniah 

 

Miss V Broadbent 
Morpurgo 

Mrs E Murphy 
Blackman  

YEAR 7 (KS3) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr M Dawson 
7MD Form Tutor  

& PE & Science Teacher 

Mr J Szwajbak 
7JS Form Tutor  

& Head of PE & Science  

Mrs I Pearce 
7IP Form Tutor  

& Humanities Teacher 

Mr S Brooks 
7SB Form Tutor  

& Head of Humanities  

 

  
 

  

Mr M Campbell 
KS3 Head of English 

Mrs V Lewis 
KS3 Head of MFL 

Mrs K Bryant 
KS3 Head of Maths 

  

 



  Senior Leadership Team 2021/2021 
 

   
Principal 

Mr S Adams 
Vice Principal 

Mr I King-Mand 
Associate Principal 

Mrs T Smyth 

 
 

 
Support Staff 2021/2022 

 
SENDCo 
Mrs I Whent 
 
Teaching Assistants 
Mrs M Betts 
Mrs K Murphy  
Mrs S Thaneja 
Mrs Fadoua Lahna 
Mrs N Ash 
Miss A Jack 
Mrs S Sacco-Farag 
 
Teaching Assistant/Science Technician  
Mrs D Devine 
 

Office 
Mr G Wilson – Business Manager  
Mrs S Chandler – Office Manager 
Mrs R Dallas – Receptionist/Admin Assistant  
 
Kitchen 
Miss S Pegg – Catering Manager 
Mrs M Wood – Kitchen Assistant 
Mrs S White – Kitchen Assistant  
Mrs E Mirowska - Kitchen Assistant  
 
Site 
Mr K Betts – Site Manager  
Mr D Miles – Assistant Site Agent 
 

Pastoral Officers/Cover Supervisors   
Mr F Burton-Cook (Key Stage 2) 
Mrs M Horwood (Key Stage 2) 
Mr W Fleckney (Key Stage 3) 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Diary & Term Dates 

  
 
September  Thursday 2nd    - Staff Training Day (no school) 
  Friday 3rd    - Staff Training Day (no school) 

Monday 6th     - Start of Term  
Monday 20th     - Extra Curricular clubs commence 
Friday 24th    - School Photographs  

 
October  Friday 1st     - Parliament Trip (Year 7) 
  Friday 8th     - Parliament Trip (Year 7) 
  Friday 22nd     - Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 25th – Friday 29th   - Half Term  
 
November  Monday 1st    - Staff Training Day (no school)  
  Tuesday 2nd     - Start of Term  

Thursday 25th     - Open Evening for Year 5 Prospective Parents  
 
December Wednesday 8th     - Christmas Lunch 
  Friday 10th     - Christmas Jumper Day  

Thursday 16th     - Pantomime Trip (Year 5 & 6) 
Friday 17th     - Last Day of Term (NO after school clubs)  
Monday 20th – Tuesday 4th Jan  - Christmas Holidays  

 
January  Tuesday 4th    - Staff Training Day (no school) 

Wednesday 5th     - Start of Term  
 
February Monday 14th – Friday 18th   - Half Term  
  Monday 21st     - Start of Term  
 
March  Thursday 3rd    - World Book Day 
 
April   Friday 1st     - Non-Uniform Day  

Monday 4th – Monday 18th   - Easter Holidays 
  Tuesday 19th     - Start of Term  
 
May   Monday 2nd     - Bank Holiday  
  Monday 30th – Friday 3rd June  - Half Term  
 
June   Monday 6th     - Start of Term  
 
July   Friday 1st (TBC)    - Step-Up Day 

Friday 22nd     - Last Day of Term (NO after school clubs) 
 


